Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA)

Environmental Information Regulations 2004 (EIR)

– Western Park Golf Course 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
I have noticed that Leicester City Council has identified the former Western Park Golf Course as land ripe for development including being a designated gypsy sites.

Answer:

The Council has prepared a consultation draft Local Plan for the city which includes the former Western Golf Course as a proposed development site. 
Public consultation on the draft Local Plan will commence 23rd March.  Pending the outcome of the public consultation, no final decision on the future of the site has been made by the Council. 
Should the site go forward as a development site into the next draft of the Local Plan, this will be subject to further public consultation and then an Examination in Public by an independent planning inspector (next year).


Could you please forward all correspondence between your organisation, Leicestershire County Council, Blaby District Council and/or Glenfield Parish Council on this matter including any e-mails, internal memos, notes of phone calls and minutes/agenda of meetings in the last 6 months. 

There has been no correspondence matching this request.
This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the FOIA because, in accordance with Section 1(1) of the Act and Regulation 12(4)(a) of the EIR, this information is not held by the Council at the time of request.


Please forward any documents regarding discussions about identifying whether any of that land is likely to be designated as green belt/green wedge and if so, where that is likely to be.
None of the land is currently or is proposed for designation as Green Belt.  However, the land is currently designated as Green Wedge. 
Accompanying the consultation draft Local Plan is a supporting document called the Atlas of Changes. This documents proposed changes to the existing Local Plan map and includes the proposed de-designation of the former Western Golf Course as Green Wedge. The Atlas of Changes is too large to email so I attach a copy of the relevant extract; the whole document can be viewed here: https://consultations.leicester.gov.uk/. 
I also attach a copy of the Strategic Site Allocations document which has also been published alongside the consultation draft Local Plan and explains the rationale for the proposed allocation on this existing Green Wedge designation.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


